
 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL 
3949 DIAMOND HEAD ROAD 

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96816-4495 
 

June 8, 2016 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 2 

HVAC Replacement, Building 46, Kalaeloa, State of Hawaii, 
Department of Defense, Hawaii Army National Guard, 

Job No. CA-1603 
 

 The items listed hereinafter are hereby made a part of the contract for the above 
mentioned project and shall govern the work taking precedence over previously issued 
contract documents governing the items mentioned.  Receipt of this addendum is to be 
acknowledged on page OF-7 of the proposer’s packet. 
 

The following are questions submitted prior to the due date of June 2, 2016. 
 

1. Will installation of condensing units, refrigerant piping, drain piping be allowed at the 
front side of Building 46 facing the parking lot? 

 
A. New HVAC equipment and piping will not be allowed along front side of Building 
46 facing the parking lot. New equipment and piping will be allowed on West side of 
building facing Bunker Hill Street. 

 
2.  Will installation of condensing units, refrigerant piping, drain piping, and fresh air 

duct be allowed at the rear of Building 46? 
 

A.  See answer to question #1. Unsure of reference to rear of building 46. 
 
3.  What restrictions in general are there for equipment, refrigerant piping, drain piping, 

duct, etc at the exterior of Bldg 46? 
 

A.  New HVAC cannot create any fire-life-safety hazards, ADA obstructions. 
Entry/exit egress points cannot be permanently blocked. Exterior piping will be 
covered with surface mount ultra-durable PVC plastic channels. Finishes to match 
existing colors (or approved equals). 

 
4.  When offices and rooms are occupied, will hallway doors mostly remain open? 
 

A. While offices and rooms are occupied, doors will be open. Hallway and stairwell 
fire doors may be closed during construction. 

 
Arthur J. Logan 
Major General  
Adjutant General  
 
Posted:  June 8, 2016 


